
 
 
 

ITEM 6.1 – CORPORATE PLAN 2009-2011 (see main agenda, pages 9-34) 
 

 
 

LATE AMENDMENT 

 
MOVED:  Councillor David Hubber 
SECONDED:  Councillor Toby Eckersley 
 
 
Insert new recommendations 2, 3 and 4 as below: 
 

2. Council notes that there are a small number of important issues which have 
been omitted from the current draft of the Corporate Plan 2009-11 as they 
remain under review at the current time, including specifically: 

 
a) Road safety targets, which are currently being reviewed through the 

refresh of the road safety strategy 
b) Primary school provision in the Dulwich area, which is currently 

subject to discussions with the governors of the existing schools  
c) Energy efficiency in homes, which is currently the subject of a new 

Energy efficiency contract which is being procured by the environment 
and housing department 

d) Increasing the use of online transactions, which is currently being 
examined as part of the review of customer service strategy. 

) 
3. Council notes that in paragraph 4 of the report, it states: “The performance 

elements of the plan are being finalised in line with the local area agreement 
refresh and top tier indicators will be kept under review to ensure that the 
corporate plan remains relevant.” 

 
4. Council therefore calls on the executive, at the next review of the corporate 

plan, to look at whether these issues can be incorporated into the relevant 
sections of the plan. 

 
 
Note:  
 
Prior to debating this late amendment the following council assembly procedure rule would 
need to be suspended: 
 

• Notice for amendment on reports to be delivered (CAPR 2.10 (3)). 
 

 

 


